Town of Union
Regular Board Meeting 
March 16, 2022
Fort Folle Avoine

Members present: Mike Hagen, Eugene Sikorski, Jayne Schwartz, Michelle Messer

Others present: Terri McDaniel, Heidi Radman, Al Koren, Donna Koren, Dennis Johnson, Kim Johnson, Bob Pardun, Sid Sherstad, Biana Hagen, Jackie Savage, Bob Savage

Mike Hagen called the meeting to order at 5:04 p.m.

Motion to approve the February 2022 Board Meeting Minutes, Treasurers Report and Pay Bills made by Mike Hagen, seconded by Eugene Sikorski. Motion carried 2-0.

Board Communications:
	Clerk: Bob Pardun was at meeting to set the dates for the Open Book and the Board of Review.  	
	Open book - April 30, 2022, 1–3 p.m.
	Board of Review – May 13, 2022, 5-7 p.m. 
Motion to approve Dept. of Agriculture Beaver control made by Mike Hagen, seconded by Eugene Sikorski. Motion carried 2-0

Sid from Sirentel gave an update for plans for this year.  There are still 71 people waiting to be hooked up this spring/summer.  If there are any areas where ditches, driveways etc that need to filled in from the work Sirentel did, please contact them and they will take care of it. 

Town Supervisor Position: Bob Savage and Kim Johnson both contacted Mike to fill the vacant position. Donna Koren reached out to Jayne Schwartz also. 

Motion made by Mike Hagen to go into closed session to discuss who to appoint to the supervisor position at 5:36 pm, seconded by Eugene Sikorski. Returned to open meeting at 5:45 pm

Motion made by Mike Hagen to appoint Kim Johnson to the Supervisor position, seconded by Eugene Sikorski. Motion carried 3-0

Motion made by Mike Hagen to hold the town meeting at the Fort again next month as the weather is not improving. Seconded by Eugene Sikorski. Motion carried 2-0

Motion to approve Madsen Pest Control to spray the Town Hall made by Mike Hagen, seconded by Eugene Sikorski. Motion carried 2-0

Next meeting - May 18, 2022 at Union Town Hall, 5 p.m.

Motion to adjourn by Mike Hagen, seconded by Eugene Sikorski at 6:11 p.m. Motion carried 2-0.

Respectfully submitted,
Michelle Messer, Clerk

